
 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES OF AUGUST 21, 2025 

The Board Authority of Pacific Transit System was called to order at 

10:00 a.m. by order of Chair Mayor Julie Struck. 

 

Joe Clark — Interim General Manager 

Melissa Popleik — Operations 

Teresa Ganzel — Operations 

Thomas Balli — Operations 

Joey Singharath — IT 

Mike Williams — Recording Secretary 

 

Members present were: 

 

Julie Struck — Mayor of South Bend 

Sue Svendsen — Mayor of Long Beach 

David Tobin — County Commissioner 

 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-

join/19%3ameeting_ODcwZjc1NWEtZGQ4Yi00NmM5LWFjNTgtMmZ

hOTgyNjEwOWZl%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22a6

8f4c4e-b0e7-4a37-983a-

06393554d548%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22addab92a-77f2-4a4b-b2dc-

ddc3ebad889e%22%7d 

 

Board Chair Julie Struck reviewed guidelines for public comment during 

the special meeting. 

Melissa Popleik and Teresa Ganzel reviewed changes to the schedule 

starting on September 15. 

Molly Saraanpa, Pete Charlton and Sheila Rickers commented on Dial A 

Ride service and bus routes. 

 

There being no further business before the Board, Mayor Struck 

adjourned the meeting at 10:20 a.m. 
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